
Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan Referendum 
 17th October 2019  

 

From 07.00 am to 10.00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Introduction 

 
Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan has now completed all the formal processes and residents 
will have the opportunity to express their support for the Plan in a Referendum to be held 
on Thursday 17th October 2019.  The Plan has been four years in the making. I t is very            
important that residents of Lazonby Parish vote yes at Lazonby Village Hall. 
 
During the last four years there has been  
 

 Public meetings to receive residents’ views on what the Plan should cover. 
 Preparation of draft Plans and circulation to residents and other interested       

parties. 
 An independent assessment of the Plan by professional planners who are very     

knowledgeable about the Neighbourhood Planning process. 
 Formal consultation with residents and interested parties. 
 Formal consideration of the Plan by the Local Planning Authority 
 Independent examination of the Plan by a qualified planner. 

 
This is a thorough and comprehensive assessment of the Plan proposals. Comments 
were received form residents, landowners, building companies, property developers and 
others.  It has now been determined that the Plan meets all the statutory requirements. 
This includes conforming to the National Planning Policy Framework and the Eden Local 
Plan.  Part of the reason for the delay was awaiting the completion of the Eden Local 
Plan and its adoption by Eden District Council. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Where can I get Further Information? 
 
You will find copies of the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan, Lazonby Design Guide, The   
Examiners Statement and the consultation responses on the Lazonby Parish Council 
website www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org 
 
You can also meet Steering Group members and find out more at information sessions 
at Lazonby Village Hall on Wednesday 9th October and Tuesday 15th October between 
7.00 pm and 9.00 pm. (Light refreshments will be available). 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
When is the Referendum and who can Vote? 
 
The Referendum will be held on Thursday October 17th 2019.  All persons on the         
Lazonby electoral roll will be eligible to vote.  Details will be sent out before the poll takes 
place.  A call to the Elections Department at Eden District Council on 01768 817817 will 
confirm eligibility to vote. 
 
Voting will take place at Lazonby Village Hall between 7.00 am and 10.00 pm. 

 
Why should I vote? 
 
A great deal of work has gone into the preparation of the Lazonby Neighbourhood Plan 
and taking it through the various statutory processes.   
 

It is a really important document for the residents of Lazonby Parish. 
 
Residents’  support  is  critical.  All  residents  will  receive  information  before  the               
Referendum. Please read the information and turn out to vote YES on 17th October 
2019. 
 

 

http://www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org/

